
 

 

 
 

          

             
 

          
                    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Maghull High News            
Aspire Achieve Enjoy 

Hello and welcome to our new, weekly newsletter. Due to the wealth of activities that take 

place across our school, we have decided to share this on a weekly basis so we can keep you updated on all our 
successes and latest news more frequently.  
This week, we have welcomed students back following their half term break. All students received a reminder 
of our standards and expectations as part of a rolling assembly programme on 
Monday. Inside this newsletter shares upcoming events next week including Sixth Form Open Evening and Year 
11 Revision Evening. This week we have launched Debate Mate, saw further success on the sports field and en-
joyed a live performance of A Christmas Carol. We look forward to sharing all Maghull High news each week. 

Year 11 Revision Evening 
We would like to invite all year 11 students, parent and carers 
to our Year 11 Revision Evening on Tuesday 12 November, 6pm
-7pm. This evening will provide an opportunity to learn  
effective revision strategies to support students ahead of their 
examinations, as well as provide the chance to speak with 
Heads of core subjects and senior staff. Revision guides will also 
be available to purchase on the evening. 

4 November—8 
November 

Nut Free School 
A polite reminder that Maghull High 
School is a Nut Free School. Most 
school classrooms will have at least 
one allergic pupil. To protect our 
school community Maghull High 
School is ensuring we are a Nut Free 
School.  

Sixth Form Open Evening 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will be holding our Sixth Form Open Evening on Thursday 14 November, 5:30pm-7:30pm. We ask that 
attendees sign in at our main school reception before reporting to the Howe Theatre to hear from our 
Headteacher, Mr Kay, and Director of Sixth Form, Mr Couttie, as they reveal the exciting new pathways on 
offer to students from 2025. Following this, there will be an opportunity for students, parents and carers to 
visit the Sixth Form Centre to explore each subject area and speak with key members of staff. Further  
information on how to apply to Sixth Form will be shared on this evening. 



 



 



 

Behaviour Curriculum 

This week’s behaviour curriculum focused on standards and expectations in line with The Maghull High Way. This served 
as a reminder for all students following their half term break and supported in reiterating rules and expectations across 
the school. Staff and students revisited the importance of having a school uniform. All resources have been emailed out 
to all parents and carers so our message can be reiterated at home.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Rewards 

Congratulations to this week’s Headteacher’s award winners: Evie Horwood and Harry Matthews (Y7);  
Caiden M, Millie Weir, George Hickey and Hallie Woodall (Y8); Charlotte Hogan and Liam Morgan (Y9);  

Luke Evans and Evie Woodall (Y10) ; Max Manville, Taylor Wright and Leo Gilsenan (Y11). 
 
 



 

Sporting Updates 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Foley accompanied year 8 and year 9 girls to 
LCFA where they competed in a football  
tournament against other Sefton schools. The girls 
performed well and achieved 4th position overall.  
The girls have had a fantastic start to the football 
season and we are excited to watch their progress 
continue. 
Elsewhere, year 7 girls enjoyed their first football 
training of this half term on Thursday evening. 

Congratulations to our Year 7 boys who se-
cured a 2-1 victory of Deyes High School in 
the Sefton Cup. Man of the Match was 
awarded to Sonny for his outstanding per-
formance as Centre Back. 

Our Year 7, 8 and 9 netball teams competed against 
Merchant Taylor’s earlier this week, with a great 
with for the Y7 B team. Girl of the Game was 
awarded to: 
Y7 A Team—Ruby 
Y7 B Team— Grace 
Y8— Elsie 
Y9—Hallie 



 

Debate Mate Launch 
 

Following on from the success of our school’s participation with Debate 
Mate over recent years, Miss Kirby took our Debate Mate team of  
students across year 7-9 to LJMU for the 2024 Debate Mate launch.  
Alice and Harry led the team in presenting in the show debate about 
school uniform. This experience provided an opportunity to  
demonstrate to students the conventions of debating. Debate Mate will 
run every Wednesday starting next week (13 November) in M14.  

 

A Christmas Carol 
 

On Thursday 7 November, year 11 and year 10 students enjoyed a live 
performance of A Christmas Carol. This was organised by Miss Brady 
(Head of English) as part of students’ GCSE English Literature study.  
Students watched the performance and were able to engage in a live 
Q&A session following this.  



 

Student Spotlight 
 

 

Two of our students travelled to Rhodes to the WKU World Kickboxing Championships representing 
England. Molly (Y7) made it to the quarter finals and Mason (Y10) achieved bronze medals in all 3  
categories. This is a fantastic achievement for both students and we are really proud of their success.  

Whilst in the midst of studying for his GCSE examinations,  
Callum Slater (Y11) has been raising money for charity through his 
musical talent and initiative. Callum, a talented ukulele musician and 
part of the successful act The Strummer Boys,  
organised his own show which he promoted, in order to raise funds 
towards guide dogs for the blind. Callum also had an Elvis impersona-
tor join him as part of the show which was hugely successful, raising 
lots of money for a charitable cause. 

Well done to Mollie. H (9SF) who has recently signed for 
Crewe Alexandra. Mollie plays football to a high standard 
and trains regularly. We look forward to seeing you pro-
gress throughout the season  



 

Staffing Updates 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At the end of half term, our long-standing Assistant SENDCO, Mrs 
Bailey, retired from Maghull High School. Having worked in our 
school for over 20 years, Mrs Bailey has worked phenomenally hard 
in supporting the leadership of our Inclusion department. Mrs Bai-
ley has helped many students and their families over the years 
overcome learning difficulties and the challenges they face. Mrs 
Bailey will return to support the Inclusion team on a part-time basis 
over the coming weeks to ensure all students continue to receive 

high quality education and support.  

Congratulations to Mrs Brogden 
and Mrs Eborall who have both 
recently given birth. Mrs Brogden 
welcomed baby Reeva Brogden in 
August, whilst Mrs Eborall wel-
comed Nico Eborall during half 
term. Both members of staff are 
doing well and are enjoying the 
early days of motherhood.  

On Wednesday 6 November, all staff attended professional development training 
led by Assistant Headteacher responsible for Teaching and Learning, Miss Mur-
phy, and our newly appointed Teaching and Learning Leads, Miss Gregory, Miss 
Bell and Miss Shannon. Staff have currently been focusing development around 
behaviour for learning within the classroom, which lends itself well in line with 
the launch of our new behaviour and attitudes policy. Using evidence-based re-
search and reading from Tom Bennett’s ‘Running the Room’ and Paul Dix ‘When 
the Adults Change Everything Changes’, staff explored how to embed high expec-
tations and consistent routines to help motivate students. We considered the 
use of positive framing and reflection for students within lessons in order to build 

and maintain relationships.  

Our Digital Development Leader, Mrs Burns, provided training for all staff around the use of 

digital resources and access to online platforms. The aim of the Digital Streamlining CPD for 

staff was to build up confidence on our Cloud based online software. This started with an overview of basics, leading to a 

step-by-step model of how we use Teams to encourage and empower our own processes in school, whilst also sup-

porting our students with a consistent approach. One focus is for our Homework Hub area to be clear for all staff and stu-

dents so we can work together in achieving. The CPD allowed for further learning on our Staff Digital Training Hub.  



 

Dates for the diary 
 
Monday, 4 November: All students return to school 
Tuesday, 12 November: GCSE Revision Evening, 6pm-7pm 
Thursday, 14 November: Sixth Form Open Evening, 5:30pm-7:30pm 
Wednesday, 27 and Thursday, 28 November: School Show (Grease) 
Thursday, 28 November: Year 12 Parents Evening 
Thursday, 5 December: Presentation Evening 
Friday, 6 December: INSET Day.  
Monday, 9 December-Friday, 20 December: Mock examinations for GCSE and A Level students 
Thursday, 12 December: Year 10 Parents Evening 
Friday, 20 December: End of term 
 

School Show: Grease 

 
Our school show this year will be Grease and rehearsals are well 
underway to bring this blockbuster hit to our school stage. 
Grease will run on Wednesday 27 November and Thursday 28 
November and is sure to be a sell out. Tickets are available to 
purchase via Parent Pay. 

STEM Club  
 
Pupils made their own volcano using bicarbonate of 
soda, ethanoic acid and red food colouring in this 
week’s STEM club. Miss Venables then demonstrated 
an experiment known as elephants toothpaste. This 
involves the breakdown of Hydrogen peroxide. Stu-
dents had lots of fun with this experiment! 


